REGINA DUPLICATE BRIDGE CLUB

Minutes of Board Meeting held at the Club June 5, 2012
Present:   Pamela Keim, Rose Dunitz, Norma Barber, Sandra Benson, Don Norman, Don Drever, Janice Anderson, Leslie Mortin, Ilsa Krukoff   
Regrets:  Patty Kinney, Joan Quinlan,
Pamela Keim called the meeting to order at 5:30 pm.
1.0 Adoption of the Agenda 
Motion by Norma Barber, seconded by Janice Anderson, to adopt the agenda as presented.   Carried.
2.0 Adoption of the minutes of April 24, 2012
       Motion by Don Norman, seconded by Leslie Mortin, that the minutes of April 24, 2012  be  

       adopted as presented.   Carried. 
3.0  Business Arising from the Minutes
- Answering the mail (from 7.1, deferred) 
Ilsa Krukoff reported that a request from Marlene Connell for various protocol documents was received.  In response, Ilsa has sent to Marlene, via email, copies of the RDBC Protocol regarding disciplinary action and of the Club Policy for Handling Behaviour Issues.

- Insurance – a question was asked as to whether this has been finalized.  The answer was that it has.

4.0  President’s Report
Pamela Keim thanked everyone on the Board for taking care of business while she was out of town.
5.0   Financial Report
Norma Barber presented her financial report.  
· She noted that 3 games were cancelled in May.
· Interest in the amount of $4058 has now been added into the report
· Norma reported on behalf of Irene Huber that $1450 has now been collected in membership fees.  This represents approximately 98% of expected fees.  Irene is to be thanked for a job well done.
· Deficit at year’s end is approximately $6292 (without factoring in accrued interest income)  Interest income reduces the deficit amount to approximately $2231
· We currently are holding a bank balance of $18592
Motion by Norma Barber, seconded by Janice Anderson, that the financial report be accepted as presented.  Carried.
6.0 Old Business
6.1 AGM items
  Agenda

Several items have been suggested as items either for informational purposes or for discussion at the upcoming AGM.  
I.   Financial picture – at present we are operating at a deficit which is averaging between $2000 
     and $3000 per year.  This is projected to grow.  The Board has been exploring various 
     options, which will need to be presented to the membership.  It was decided that, in short, we 
     have the following options

A. Staying at our present location (this would allow for a stable rent for the next 6 years, 

            under the terms of our current lease;  although common area costs continue to increase,

            we have the benefit of a guaranteed rental rate: however, in 6 years time, predictably rent 

            will increase dramatically, and we would no longer be able to afford this space)


    If this is the preferred option, the following possibilities should be discussed:
1) Drawing down our savings in order to cover the deficit

2) Increasing game fees by $1.00 to help offset the deficit

3) Considering decreasing the size of the space (allowing the landlord to subdivide and rent out a portion of the space to another tenant)
B. Considering a move to another site – A site committee has done considerable work and 

research, and will be prepared to share this with the members at the AGM

                      It will be important, both for the present status of the Club and for the future, to get direction 

                      from the membership as to which option or options we should pursue.  

                   II. Standbys – We will need to seek member opinion as to whether we can continue to offer

                        Standbys in all open games, as is the case at present.  We need to ensure that members

                        understand  what Club expectations are in this regard, and why.  We are offering more 
                        games, but have a limited number of people to draw from.  Therefore, members can expect 
                        to be asked to be standby 2-3 times in a fiscal year.  (It is obvious that those with limited 

                        mobility or those who live out of town have different issues that should be accommodated).
                        Part of this topic will be informational, explaining the standby system, but we will also need 

                        input from the members.
III  Membership and game fees -  Discussion as to our present policy, which is that our standard 

      game fee is $7, but that this is reduced to $6 for paid-up RDBC members.  Although this is

      our policy, we have in practice been allowing guests to pay this same reduced rate.

      It was noted that we have done this as a matter of hospitality.  It was also noted that 

      it therefore would fall to the game director to make a judgment call as to whether to charge 

      $6 or $7. so a lack of a clear-cut guideline for the director. The extra dollar is neither a great 

      deal of extra revenue for the Club, nor a large amount for a guest to expect to pay.  General
      discussion suggested that most Board members favoured a clear-cut policy, with a game fee  

      $7 as the standard, and a $1 reduction in that fee to $6 as the benefit enjoyed by paid-up

      members only.  This should be presented at the AGM 
Other AGM items

Trophies and Free Plays

          -  Janice Anderson has volunteered to look after plaque updates, trophies and free plays

.            She has indicated that she cannot get the same new Life Master trophies, as they are going out 
              of stock, but will seek something similar
                   -  There was discussion as to whether we should offer a free play for being at the AGM by 6:00.

                      It was decided that this year we would not do so. This was especially in consideration of

                      our financial picture.  Members will need to be advised of this in advance.

                   Room Arrangement

           - It was decided to move the table for the Executive to the west side of the room for the meeting
                   Christmas party
                   - The decision has been made to have a catered meal for the 2012 Christmas party.  Cost would

                      be $18 per person.  Joan Quinlan has already booked this, as early booking is essential in

                      order to secure a caterer

                   - This item will be informational, in the President’s report, including the rationale which is:

                        - Hospitality committee has found from experience that there is far too much work to 

                          offering the pot-luck meal as we have been.  A major reason is that in order to compensate 

                          for those unable to bring food, we have asked for a financial contribution from those 

                          individuals.  Although we have received these donations, the committee has had their

                          work-load increase as a result, because they must now shop and prepare food.   

                      Website partnership

                       - This item is informational, to be in the President’s report.  The president will remind

                          people that this is up and running, and also ask them to be specific with their requests (that 

                          is to give both day and date). 
6.2 Clarifying policy re: Club Championship eligibility
Janice Anderson pointed out that members should be clearly advised that in order to be eligible to win a Club Championship, the player must be a paid up member for the fiscal year that the championship is for.  This clarification will be included in an email sent to members            
6.3 Board members’ intent re: standing for another term; also filling vacancies)
To date, 3 people have indicated their intent not to stand for another term.  They are Don Drever, Don Norman, and Patty Kinney.  Janice Anderson has indicated that she would prefer not to let her name stand.  The following have indicated that they will allow their names to stand again.   For the executive: Pamela Keim (for president), Leslie Mortin (for vice president), Norma Barber (for treasurer), Ilsa Krukoff (for secretary).  For members at large:  Sandra Benson, Rose Dunitz, Joan Quinlan.  In addition, club member Bill Kramer has indicated that he will allow his name to stand.
7.0 New Business
       7.1   Honorarium for Club Manager
                 Janice Anderson excused herself from this portion of the meeting.
               Motion by Norma Barber, seconded by Rose Dunitz, that  Janice Anderson receive an
               honorarium of $600 in recognition of her work as Club manager for the year 2011-2012.
 Carried.

7.2 Protocol for cell phone use during games
Norma Barber said that it had been brought to her attention that game directors would like direction as to what to do about cell phones ringing during games.  There is a Club policy that cell phones are to be turned off or set to vibrate.  It was pointed out that this is standard practice.
In order to assist directors in getting people to follow this policy, the following was decided:

- In any given game, there will only be one warning regarding cell-phone use

- Directors will be asked to remind players at the beginning of each game to turn off their

  cell-phones (or in the event that they are on-call, to set the phone to vibrate).  This will serve

  as the warning

- Once there has been a warning, if a cell phone has not been turned off and subsequently rings, then a penalty will be assessed the partnership.  That penalty will be a quarter board penalty. 
7.3 Convention card requirement
Norma Barber brought to the Board’s attention that the requirement for having a completed convention card is not always followed.  The requirement is that at least one partner in the pair must have a completed convention card.   The only exception would be if playing with a standby, as there may not be time to complete a card.  A reminder will be given at the AGM (informational in president’s report), and game directors will be asked to remind players as well.
7.4 Insurance requirement re: sale of alcohol
Norma Barber informed the Board that she has been assured by our insurance provider that no extra cost will be added to our premium, as the prime purpose of our alcohol sales is not to make money, but rather is for hospitality.
8.0   Committee Reports
      8.1  Promotion and Public Relations
             No report 
8.2 Club Operations
Don Drever indicated that using vinegar in the urinals has helped to alleviate the smell.  However, there are still issues with the low-flush toilet, and also with people not flushing.  
Don also said that a plunger has gone missing

He said that he will be getting to the repair of the non-functioning toilet in the women’s washroom
8.3 Game Management 
Norma Barber expressed concern about having enough directors for games.  A Saturday team game has already had to be cancelled, due to the unavailability of a game director.  We need new people to decide to take the directors’ course.  This should be brought up at the AGM (informational in president’s report)
      8.4  Site Committee

             Don Drever, Don Norman and Leslie Mortin reported on the work and research they have done to

             date.  (Bob Loewen and Bev Skulmoski also did some exploratory work).  In exploring alternate 

             sites, there have been talks with the City, consideration of locations such as Molson House, All 
             Saints Anglican, other church halls, and Eureka Hall, etc.  Besides rental cost, other things they 

             considered were parking, common area costs, square footage, facilities on site, convenience of 

             location, whether it was main floor, etc.  One of the more promising possibilities was Eureka Hall.
            This hall has about 4000 square feet available, at a possible cost of about $2000 to $2500.  It would 

             not be entirely private space, as sometimes it is rented out on Saturdays, and there are Sunday 

             church services to consider.  However, we might be able to leave tables up during the week.  We 

             would have to lock away other things like the computer. Before proceeding to get further detail on 

             this or any other site option, it was felt that we needed to go to the membership at the AGM to

             determine whether they would like to explore further the option of moving to another site.

             Don Drever also said that he had talked to our present landlord about the possibility of the landlord 

             subdividing our space and leasing a portion to someone else, thus reducing our square footage and

             our costs (including common area cost which is based on square footage).  The site committee
             will give a report at the AGM.

9.0 Club Management  
Reminder was sent to Board members by Janice Anderson that she will be doing the 2012-2013 calendar in July, so she would need to know by July 1 if there are any special dates, etc, for the calendar.
10   Tournament Chair
        Rose Dunitz reported that she will chair the fall sectional.  She has talked with Cal re: prizes.  Janice

        Anderson suggested that dropping the awarding of prizes altogether might be a good idea.  Glasses 

        were too expensive. Key chains are good, but once you have one you don’t need another.  Pens are 

        also not necessarily appreciated.  
        Rose indicated that Don and Marilyn Drever have volunteered to look after partnerships.

11.  Date for the next meeting:  AGM, Thursday June 28, 6:00 p.m.
Meeting adjourned at 7:00 p.m.
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